Town of Windsor
124 Main Street
Windsor, New York 13865 Telephone number 607-655-2026

Facsimile 607-655-2027

February 22, 2017

Ms. Sandy Lizlovs, PE

Environmental Engineer |l

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
Division of Water, Region 7

615 Erie Boulevard West

Syracuse, NY 13204-2400

Dear Ms. Lizlovs:

This letter is in response to your letter of December 9, 2016 regarding the annual inspection on
December 3, 2016. Thank you for granting an extension of time for the Town’s response.

1;

Exceeding Permit Limits

The plant did not exceed the effluent limit of 5 mg// for cBODS5 in September 2015. The
reported value was less than 3.

Regarding Total Nitrogen and Total Phosphorus, quotes are being obtained for new automatic
dissolved oxygen meter and solids meter. These new meters should help lower the reported
values for Total Nitrogen and Total Phosphorous.

Automatic Dissolved Oxygen Meter and Solids Meter

See 1. The new meters will give better solids inventory control.

Tertiary Filter

The Plant Operator recfuested a quote for replacing the panels. The quote was $19,250.00. The
budget cannot accommodate that large expenditure at this time. Quotes from other companies

will be requested. The Town will purchase 4 replacement wheels and the plant operators will
clean the panels with sodium hypo.



Please contact me at 607-655-2026 or at windsorsupervisor@echoes.net should you have questios or
need additional information.

We appreciate the time you spent on this annual inspection.

Sincerely,

Carolyn W. Price
Supervisor

Cc: Town Board
Donald Sherwood



